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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

PUBLIC MEETING

held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 22 October 2009 7.00pm start.

PRESENT:

As attendance list
APOLOGIES:

No apologies
1
Welcome & Introduction

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting including guest speakers.

2
Apologies

As above.

3
Ray Dawson, West Midlands Police - Crime Prevention/Reduction

The main role of both  the  Police and partnerships is that they are both now working with the public and explained the commitment the Police are giving and the vision in reducing crime and disorder and making the communities feel safe.  Leaflets explaining this in more detail were available for all to take.


RD went through the roles that he is involved in some of which are:


Neighbourhood Watch.


Pub Watch – Gornal Pub Watch is one of the most successful in the borough.  This give the licensee the power to ban anyone from their pub which then bans the individual from all in the Dudley area. The ban is for 12 months.


Business Watch – the areas are both Town and Business Parks.


Park Watch – this is to make safe the parks for children to play in.


Drive Watch – covers taxis etc.


Russell Hall Watch.


One of the new initiatives is the Rapid Deployment System (SERPA) where CCTVs are in place.   One of the areas that have benefitted from this is Gornal Village.


Home Security Imitative – 2 full time lock fitters are in place and where help can be given to anyone who is a victim of crime where they have been broken into.


Sanctuary Scheme – Domestic Violence – from funding allocated a sanctuary programme has been put in place to help victims of domestic violence to stay within their homes in a secure state.


RD stated that he would be more than willing to come along to another meeting and discuss in more detail the Physical Security Advice.

ACTION: Committee to invite RD to another Public Meeting.

4
Phil Smith (Housing Manager) Patch Report on behalf of PS and Kate Jones
4.1
Wood Road Off Licence – Legal Department have served notice to terminate Lease from April 2010.
4.2
Furlong Walk – Issues still ongoing, notice to be served.

4.3
Summer Lane – Issues are arising in the area, if anyone is aware of any problems please contact PS immediately 

4.4
The estate walkabout on the 11 September 2009 was very successful.


 Kate Jones will be conducting her patch walkabout on the 4 November at 10.00am starting from adjacent to 61 Ellowes Road.  Please let KJ know if you wish to attend.

4.6
Turners Hill/Turners Grove – These areas are being monitored closely.
4.7
The Close – fencing has now been approved for the garage site.
A question was raised form one of the residents of Leafy Rise as to the confusion over the diaries that have to be filled in with regards to issues that have arisen with a tenant in that street.
PS confirmed that diaries are requested to be filled in and sent back every 2 weeks to the address on the sheets, if no address appears then to be sent to Sedgley Office.

Concerns are still being raised over the bus shelter in Stickley Lane.  Cllr Stanley confirmed that once he receives a letter from the TRA then a letter will be sent to Centro requesting the removal of the shelter.

Action:  Secretary of TRA to produce letter asap.

5
Judith Ashford – Community Renewal Officer 


JA explained her role and responsibilities to the meeting.


Confirmed that one of her roles was to look at who can work alongside and support the community through the TRA and other voluntary sectors.


5.1
JA informed the meeting that on the 15 October the Community Safety Award was awarded to Stan Jones for his voluntary services in the community.



The TRA and everyone present congratulated SJ on his commitment and 
work he has given to the community and on being presented with this 
Award.



5.2
There is a meeting of the Community Renewal Forum on the 2 November 2009 at 6.30pm and representatives from the TRAs and other voluntary sectors will put forward any issues from their groups to this Forum.  Feedback will then be given to these groups from their Chairs.  

5.3
The PACT meetings have now been brought in line with the rest of the borough and these will now take place in an evening at 6.30pm at Kent Street, Upper Gornal.

5.4
JA explained the breakdown of the groups from the North Dudley Committee Working Groups, Community Renewal Forum to the Officers Groups and PACTS.  The structure explaining all of this was available for all to see.

5
Acting Sgt Andrea Danks– West Midlands Police , Sedgley Station

5.1
Operation Stay Safe was explained to all from the previous minutes. 

5.2
Vale Street PACT -  Speeding of this area both ways which also spills into Ruiton & Stickley areas.  As of the 10 November Speeding Survey will be in place.  Still reviewing to look at the use of the laser system for the public use so that both Police and public will be able to note the speeding in full.

5.3
There will be an open day on the 21 November 2009 – 9-4pm at Sedgley Police Station the theme being past and future policing.  All welcome to attend. 

5.4
New Project Street Safe look at funding and approaching the local Council.
6
Mike Chambers, Trading Standards 


MC is Head of Trading Standards which is governed by complaints received from the public who see or hear of any activities surrounding any underage drinking of alcohol, solvent abuse and purchasing of fireworks. Once complaint received this is dealt with quickly and accurately.

6.1
Alcohol Abuse – All licensees must comply with the strict laws that surround the selling of this substance. The law obliges them to ask for proof of age over 18 ie: passport, ID cards etc.  The ID cards that are legally given have holograms in them.


6.2
Dealing with complaints – Penalties are given which will be followed by:

· Prosecution – evidence has to be given.
· Application to Licensing Committee to review the licence.

Licensing Act changed in 2005 which gives the Licensing Committee the right to review any licences that come to their panel which some of the outcomes can be:

· Revoking of Licence

· Suspend for 3 months

· Imposing of strict conditions.


6.3
There have been 2 reviews recently one in Dudley Town Centre and the other in Wood Road, Lower Gornal.


Wood Road – On the 20 October case was presented to the Licensing Committee to hear concerns from the Trading Standards, Police and Ellowes Hall TRA on behalf of the residents. At this review it was confirmed that a new licensee is now in place and the previous licensee was not present at this hearing. From all of the evidence given a decision was made that from 3.30pm on the 22 October there is a 6 weeks suspension of the selling of alcohol.   All alcohol will be removed from the premises and checks will be made on a regular basis to ensure that this is adhered to. The licensee having a right to appeal against this outcome, which if successful date can be changed whilst the appeal is being looked into. 

· In the 6 weeks CCTV to be installed, specifications to be drawn up by Police that these are to be both inside and outside of the premises.  Images to be kept for 28 days and shown when required.
· Licensee to achieve a Level 2 Qualification in Supervisory Licensing
MC confirmed that although the new licensee is in place the penalties above are continued and it is the responsibility of the licence holder whether existing or new.
The Chair thanked all of the above speakers.

Both PS & KJ left meeting.

7
Minutes of previous meetings & matters arising


Item 8 still concern with regards to overgrown hedges especially in Stickley Lane opposite the flats, this is a combination of Private and Council owned land. The Private owned side is not being looked after and a request for the landlords to be approached to deal with.  

JH stated that she would go back to the Housing Manager and investigate.


Item 4.6.2. should state


Dispersal orders are being looked into and not as stated that they were already in place.

With the request of the above to be noted the minutes were accepted.
8
AOB

8.1
A Petition for the streets and estates of the TRA to be a non alcohol drinking area has been requested and petition was available for all to sign and take away for signatures.

8.2
Speeding around the estates in general has been asked to be looked into with the possibility of speed bumps to be introduced in certain areas. Andrea Danks stated that the Police will be looking into this problem as soon as they can and unfortunately a decision has been made by the local council that does not allow speed bumps to be introduced.

8.3
Corner of Wood Road/Woodfield Road, large pavement area which is being used as parking.  Residents have cleared litter themselves on more than one occasion.



JH to report back to Housing Manager to look into this problem.


8.3
Reminder of the Tenant’s Home Affairs newsletter and certain articles to the tenant’s were read out and a request from the committee that copies be sent to them.


Mike Chambers commented on the digital conversion in 2011 and that be aware of rogue tradesmen who state that they will be able to install digital aerials, there are no such aerials in existence.
Action: CB to contact Council for extra copies.

8.4
Chair feedback on:


Dudley Federation Tenant’s & Resident’s Association.


Attended the last meeting. Chair confirmed that these meetings will  give the opportunity for tenant’s & resident’s to give any issues to their TRA for feedback to the DFTRA.



Walkabout



This was successful and that some of the areas that have caused problems with overgrown gardens and hedges have now been dealt with.  However their is one tenant in the area due to illness is unable to keep garden tidy.  A request for the TRA to try to solve the problem for this tenant.  J Ashford informed all that there is a Youth Offending Scheme which gives these youths the chance to help the community and this would be an ideal situation for them if the tenant has no objection.



This will be looked into.


8.5
Stickley Lane, Kennedy Crescent & Brookdale – still being plagued by mini bikers going up and down constantly.



A Danks confirmed that the police will have in place soon “Off Road Biker” who will be able to deal with this directly as and when they are informed of problem.  Once this is up and running contact numbers will be given so that contact can be made directly.  Dates have yet to be agreed.


8.8
A request for Dog Waste Bins to be provided in the surrounding areas. This was confirmed that the request had already been given.


8.9
The garages in The Close have again been set on fire and this is causing great concern with regards to the material in the roofs as it may be asbestos. A request for the roofs to be taken off.



JH confirmed that she would go back to the Housing Managers and report same to them.


8.10
To consider a “litter picking day” around the estate.  JH stated that the TRA have been given an aspiration list and this item could be put down on that list.


8.11
A question was asked as to why the Housing Managers had left the meeting early as most of the above questions could have been answered by them. It was felt that this did not look good as representation from the Police and Trading Standards had remained to the end of the meeting.



JH once again stated that she would pass comments back to the Housing Managers and that this would be looked into on our behalf.

Action:  JH to take all of the comments and concerns back to the Housing Managers.
9

Date, time & venue of next Public Meeting



The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley



28 January 2010 – 7.00 pm Start.
Meeting closed 8.35pm.
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